
Well done to everyone on a fantastic 
start to the year. It is hard to believe that 
Term 1 is now complete, and we have 
two weeks of school holidays to look 
forward to. I especially like to 
congratulate our Prep students on 
completing their first term and settling 
into school so well. Our staff continue to 
be impressed at how well they are 
connecting with their classmates and 
having fun learning new concepts at 
school. I would like to thank our amazing 
families for their support with their 
transition to school. Together we will 
continue to support them on their 
learning journey at Carrum Primary 
School. 

Well done to our 3/4 students who 
completed their swimming program 
today. The students attended 8 sessions at 
Waves Swimming Centre. Despite a false 
start with the bus company, the program 
was a great success. Students loved their 
swimming lessons and learnt technique, as 
well as, how to be safe in the water. These 
skills are essential in their development 
and ensuring they are safe when 
swimming at home or at the beach. 

As we have come to the end of term, I 
ask all parents/carers to update any 
unexplained absences on Compass.  
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Our Well-being team continue to 
do a lot of work to support the 
children to attend school as much 
as possible. This data is used to 
assist them with this work. It is also 
a legal requirement that parents 
inform the school of the reason 
their child is away. If this is not up 
to date, we will be required to 
contact families to get an 
explanation for their absence. To 
avoid this please ensure that you 
have updated any unexplained 
absences in Compass. 

Further, we know that student 
information, medical conditions, family living arrangements and contact 
details can change over time. It is important that we have up to date 
information to ensure we can support all students as best we can. If any 
details have changed since your child was enrolled at the school please 
contact the office to update this information as soon as possible. 

Over the term we have participated in a number of inter-school sport 
activities. Mr Vansittart and Mr Canning have worked with our Swimming 
team and supported them while they competed at District and Division 

finals. We have also been 
involved in regular summer inter-
school sport with the local 
schools, culminating with the 
lightning premiership on Friday 
22nd March. Our students 
participated well in these events 
and enjoyed competing for the 
school. As a school we also held 
our annual Athletics Carnival on 
Wednesday 6th March, which 
was a great day. Thank you to 
Seaford Little Athletics and 
Patterson River Secondary 
College for their support with 
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running the event. Again, our 
student did very well and Mr 
Vansittart will use these results 
to select our Athletics team for 
later in the year. A big 
congratulations to Hume 
House, who must have some 
champion athletes, as they have 
won the House Athletics trophy 
for 2024. 

Looking ahead, Term 2 begins 
on Monday 15th April. It will 
be a busy term with a variety of 
incursions, excursions and 
camps. Please keep an eye 
on Compass for any 
upcoming events. The 
teachers have worked with 
the students this term to 
develop exciting learning 
programs based upon their 
interests and our staff are 
looking forward to another 
great term of learning at 
Carrum Primary School. 

Finally, I would like to once 
again thank everyone for 
their contribution to our learning community. We are lucky to have such 
great Families and staff connected to our school and I hope you all have a 
great Easter. 

Best regards, 
Clem Langford 
Principal 
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